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DUVAL COUNTY ELECTION ADVISORY PANEL 
MEETING MINUTES

November 20, 2013
3:00 p.m.
Lynwood Roberts Room
1st floor, City Hall

117 West Duval Street

Attendance:  Katherine Carithers (Chair), Leslie Goller, BeLinda Peeples, Sheri Treadwell, Scott Wiley
Excused: Natalie Alden, Karen Nuland
Also: Jerry Holland - Supervisor of Elections; Jeff Clements – City Council Research
The meeting was relocated to City Council Conference Room B in Suite 425, City Hall because of an extended meeting in the Lynwood Roberts Room.
Chairwoman Carithers called the meeting to order at 3:15 p.m. and the members introduced themselves for the record.  
Approval of minutes
The minutes of the panel’s meeting of October 16, 2013 were discussed. An amendment was requested on page 2 in the discussion of public service announcements to reflect that Leslie Goller opposed the placement of PSAs on electronic billboards “because of safety reasons.” With that amendment, the minutes were approved.
Early voting site at Gateway Center
Jerry Holland reported that the Tax Collector is in the process of vacating 2,400 square feet of space in his current location in the Gateway Center and the Supervisor of Elections will occupy that space next year for use as an early voting site to replace the Gateway elections operations center/warehouse location that is relocating to a building at the Imeson industrial park. The space will be partially remodeled and should be ready for occupancy by June 2014 in time for the August 2014 primary election

Voter outreach – Appearances Change, So Do Signatures
Jerry Holland stated that the City’s Information Technology Division is working with his office to produce television public service announcements urging voters to officially update their signatures if they have changed since the time of original registration.  The PSAs will be offered to television stations for airing.
Atlantic Beach election Braille surveys
In response to a question about the translation of the Braille surveys from the Atlantic Beach election, Jeff Clements indicated that he would check with Council Secretary Cheryl Brown on the status of the translations.  Mr. Holland said that he had spoken with an employee from the City’s Office of Disabled Services and understood that the translation had been completed.
Canvassing Board diversity
Leslie Goller asked staff to search the files of the Election Advisory Panel for a copy of the letter she had presented to the panel before sending it to other Florida counties soliciting information on their efforts to promote diversity on their election canvassing boards. Mr. Holland indicated his willingness to take a copy of that letter with him to give to the Chief Judge and the City Council President when he meets with them to encourage efforts at ensuring greater diversity on the canvassing board.
On-site assisted voting

Mr. Holland indicated that his staff has added several names to the Supervisor’s list of group homes and assisted living facilities that are regularly solicited regarding their interest in providing on-site assisted voting for their residents as a result of Chairwoman Carithers’ provision of a list of facilities that did not appear on the SOE’s existing list.
Other old business
Leslie Goller announced that Supervisor Holland has filed to run for the office of Property Appraiser after his term as Supervisor of Elections ends in 2015.

Ms. Goller also requested that the Supervisor both post a sign and station an employee at the just-vacated operations center at Gateway during the 2014 elections to direct voters to the new voting site elsewhere in the Gateway Center. She plans to visit the current Tax Collector’s space to see the layout and assess the public accommodations.  She is interested in the size of the covered entry and in the quality of the exterior lighting at night.  Mr. Holland said that the 2014 election cycle will serve as a test for the location, with the Supervisor reserving the right to choose an alternate location in the immediate Gateway area should this new space prove insufficient for the purpose.  The City does not have a long-term lease for the Tax Collector space so could relocate the early voting site without financial penalty.

In response to a question from Ms. Goller, Mr. Holland indicated that he has signed the leases for 200 voting sites for the 2014 elections and those contracts have been returned to the property owners for their signatures. They are expected to be in hand by February and if there are any problems or decisions by current locations not to renew the leases, there will be time to locate alternative sites by the August primary.
The contract for purchase of the electronic poll books (EVID system) has been signed by the Supervisor and is awaiting signature by the Mayor’s office.  The units should be received in time for poll worker training beginning in the spring, which will take place at the new Imeson location.

Advisory Panel membership – Chairwoman Carithers indicated her intention to notify the Mayor’s office of the panel’s vacancies and to request replacement members.  She noted that Ed Gaston has missed at least 3 consecutive meetings and Jeff Clements reported that the Ordinance Code provides that boards and commissions may declare a member inactive and the seat vacated following 3 or more consecutive unexcused absences. Ms. Goller suggested writing a letter to Mr. Gaston asking if he intends to become an active member or if the panel should seek a replacement. She noted the need for more diversity on the Advisory Panel if the lone African-American member is replaced, as the panel has made a conscious effort to obtain diversity both in ethnicity and by disability status.
Project Integrity voter roll purge
Mr. Holland reported that no voter information files have been received yet from the Florida Division of Elections, nor has any information been received about how the data will be provided – county by county over time or statewide all at once? Whole county data all at once or bit by bit as it is compiled by the state? The Supervisor does not know the magnitude of the potential database requiring cross-checking against the voter rolls, so doesn’t know how much to budget for the process.  The current budget contains some funding for a modest amount of checks, but may need supplementing if the list of potential non-citizens is very large.
Election of officers
After a brief discussion of procedure, BeLinda Peeples was nominated to serve as Vice Chair. There being no other nominations, Ms. Peeples was declared elected by acclamation.

Katherine Carithers and Scott Wiley were nominated for the position of Chair of the panel.  By written secret ballots, Mr. Wiley was elected by a vote of 3-2.

The panel’s next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 15th.

There being no further business, the agenda meeting was adjourned at 3:58 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Council Research Division (904) 630-1404
Posted 11.21.13
6:00 p.m.
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